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Placerville,  CA–  Placerville Police investigators are investigating an armed robbery with a shot fired at the KFC 

restaurant at 73 Main Street. 

 

On Tuesday April 5
th
, 2016 at about 9:45 p.m. Placerville Police officers were called to an armed robbery with 

shots fired inside the Kentucky Fried Chicken business located at 73 Main Street. Officers arrived quickly and 

determined two suspects, at least one armed with a handgun, were involved in the robbery and fled just prior to 

officers’ arrival. 

 

Two white male adults entered the restaurant confronting employees. One of the suspects brandished a handgun, 

demanding money. During the robbery, the suspect armed with the gun fired one shot while inside the business. 

Once the suspects obtained an undisclosed amount of money, they fled the business.  

 

Fortunately, none of the employees in the restaurant were injured and no customers were inside at the time of the 

robbery. 

 

The suspects are both described as white male adults wearing black hoodies with their faces covered with 

bandanas. Suspect #1 was described as being approximately 20-30 years old, 6’0”, 185 pounds, wearing a black 

hoodie and white bandana over his face.  Suspect #2 was described as being approximately 20-30 years old, 

“skinny”, 5’7”, approximately 120 pounds, wearing a black hoodie and a red bandana. 

 

Investigators responded and contacted several witnesses along with processing the crime scene for evidence. 

 

Police ask anyone with information regarding this incident to please contact Detective Jason Alger at (530) 642-

5210. Anyone with information related to this may also contact Crime Alert at: 1 (800) –AA-CRIME. Callers to 

Crime Alert can remain anonymous and may be eligible for a cash reward. 


